
 

 
 

Monthly Business Meeting 
 

The Regular Monthly Business Meeting was held on September 8, 2021 at 6:30 p.m. 
“Social Distancing” guidelines were still encouraged. Masks were encouraged but not 
mandated. Bro. Billy Compton served as moderator.  
 
The minutes were recorded as follows by the church clerk, Charlotte Benningfield: 
 
Bro. Billy Compton called the meeting to order.  
The minutes stood approved as read. 
Treasurer’s Report was approved as read. 
 
Committee/Department Reports 
 
Sunday School: Josh Veatch reported discussions at Deacons’ meeting of having a children’s 
time for younger children after church. An announcement will be made in the next few 
weeks. Two classes are meeting, and another is interested. Books are available.  
 
W.M.U.: The Eliza Broadus Offering collection begins this Sunday, September 12th. Our 
goal is $2,000. 
 
Trustees: No report. 
 
Transportation: Sam Graham reported the bus is clean, fueled, and ready to go. The Dodge 
van continues to have issues. 
 
Security: Sam Graham wants to thank the Young at Heart Sunday School Class for the token 
of appreciation given to the team members. Their next meeting is September 23rd at 6:00. 
 
Vision 24: Josh Veatch reported the Renovation Committee has met three times for basic 
groundwork. More info will come as we near the kickoff of the Capital Campaign.  
 
Deacons: Dennis Wise reported six deacons were present at the last meeting. They have no 
recommendations. The following will serve as: 



Chairman: Mark Carney 
Vice Chairman: Dennis Wise 
Secretary: Mark Speer 
Assistant Secretary: Josh Veatch 

 
Unfinished Business: The 3 WIFI thermostats have not been installed yet.  
 
New Business: Josh Veatch made a motion on behalf of the Transportation Committee, to 
sell the Dodge van to Brad Sapp and Johnny Lee for $1,200. The van is 20 years old and has 
mechanical issues. Motion carried.  
 
Sam Graham made a motion we accept Ashley Simpson England as a member by statement. 
Josh Veatch seconded. Motion carried.  
 
Josh Veatch made a motion to establish the Embrace Tomorrow Facility Renovation Fund. 
Second by Sam Graham. Special envelopes have been ordered. The Sunday before 
Thanksgiving will be the collection of the First Fruits Offering. An online option for giving 
will also be available. Motion carried.  
There was discussion about the already established Sanctuary Remodel Fund. These funds 
will be used only for the sanctuary remodel cost of the renovation expenses. 
 
Sam Graham made a motion to adjourn. Second by Jim Sabo, Jr. 
 
Kim Skaggs will order 100 boxes for Operation Christmas Child. Sam Graham made the 
motion to adjourn. Josh Veatch seconded. Motion carried.  


